
BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

P. O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116

August 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date:  August 8, 2018

Location:  Franktown Fire Department

Board Attendees:  Jack Shuler, Becky Realsen, Cynthia Goetz, and Tammy Edwards via phone, 

Residents Attending:  Kaye Wilcox, Document Committee Chair
Meeting was called to order by Pres. Jack Shuler at 7:03 PM

Quorum was obtained with 4 Board members present.

Reports:

Secretary's Report was reviewed and approved.


Treasure's Report was reviewed and approved.


Social Committee chairman was not present but in a follow-up phone contact she reported that the Annual Picnic is August 18, 2018 starting at 1:00 with set-up starting at 9:30.  Hickory House will be providing the main course, and all residents who attend are asked to provide a side dish. The tent has been rented with set up starting at 9:30 for those willing to assist.  Water will be provided.


Adult Barn Party/October Fest, a new neighborhood event, is scheduled for 6:00 PM the evening of September 8th.  Mark your calendars!  It will be held at the John and Tammy Edwards residents at 10515 Holden Cir. with each attendee asked to bring a dish to share and their choice of beverage. Jack reported in his follow up with VF Law, that this is an acceptable event under HOA Colorado law, however, the Board will not be providing any food or drinks. 

Fall Newsletter was discussed and will be mailed the last week of September announcing that the Annual Bannockburn HOA Meeting will be on October 10th at 7:00, in addition to other Fall news. This is a date change due to a professional conflict of the Board President. 


The Board is still looking into costs and available of providing a dumpster day event for residents to use to dispose of trash the sanitation companies won't pick up.  


Welcome Committee chairman was not present for a report.  

Beginning in October, there will be an AT LARGE position opening on the Bannockburn HOA Board.  If interested or if you have questions about the responsibilities of the position, please call a Board member for more information.
Old Business:


All 10 of the Policies and Procedures will undergo a final reviewed by each Board member for accuracy. All policies will be posted to the Website for residents to review. The goal is to post them to the Bannockburn webpage before the Sept. HOA Board Meeting.  Bannockburn residents are encouraged read them and to bring any questions regarding the Policies and Procedures to the HOA Board Annual Meeting on October 10th, 7:00 at the Franktown Fire Department.

The Covenants review from VF Law was received by Jack and shared with the Board. The new Covenants aligns with the most recent HOA Colorado Law.  After much discussion, Kaye Wilcox, Document Committee Chair, agreed to make a comparison chart reflecting the differences between the old covenants vs the new changes, and will send it to Board members when it is completed. President assigned homework for each Board member to evaluate the document for discussion at Sept. Board meeting. 

The Board discussed how the revised Covenants will be shared with the residents of Bannockburn, and what format will be used to help residents understand the changes and vote on approving it.  Discussion also involved whether the entire Covenants needs to be approved by the residents. Part of the Covenants is Colorado Law and is required by law to be in the Covenants.  Part of the Covenants is specific to Bannockburn which is subject to residents’ approval.  President will clarify with VF Law the residents’ voting rights.


Bannockburn web domain was renewed and paid through October 9, 2021, a savings of 20% because of early renewal.  New user name and password was shared with Board members.  

The Environmental Committee sent out several letters (9) siting violations of policies last month.  
· Positive results occurred at several (4) of the residences and will be followed with acknowledgements and thank you letters.  
· There were no responses or changes to bring the violations up to policy code at other residences (5) and they will receive a second notice asking for compliance.  
· The homeowner at 1290 Deerpath Rd. did remove the pile of debris at the rear of the property on Saturday, June 30, a month ahead of the prior agreement between the HOA and homeowner. Discussions with the homeowner have included communications clearly identifying the HOA’s position and expectation of Covenant Compliance regarding such debris piles in the future.  The Board will revisit the status of the remaining debris pile to assure its removal/stacking or other work necessary to restore an aesthetic outcome prior to the end of the Fall season per the homeowners June 25th, 2018 email.
New Business:



Environmental Committee received a request to approve a fencing project at 9379 Tanglewood, Lot # 147. After the owner agreed to move the fence facing the north side facing Tanglewood back from the road 25’, his fencing project was approved.  

President Jack presented the Board with a draft letter from VF Law that can be used as a template to notify residents when they are in violation of Bannockburn’s policies.  Before adoption, Board members are going to evaluate it and make suggestion to finalize it.   


Adjourned at 9:05
Meeting Minutes submitted by Cynthia Goetz Aug. 12, 2018


